PUBLIC NOTICE

NOTICE OF STUDY COMPLETION

Mountainview Road

The Town of Caledon has completed a Municipal Class
Environmental Assessment for Mountainview Road
between Old Base Line Road and Granite Stones Drive

As a part of Revitalizing Caledon Streets Program, the study was undertaken to investigate the needs to improve
traffic condition and enhance safety of all road users including walking and cycling. The study has been
conducted in accordance with the requirements of a Municipal Class EA (Schedule C), which is an approved
process under the Ontario Environmental Assessment Act.
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An Environmental Study Report (ESR) has been prepared, which details the planning and design process, how
public and agency input was addressed, the preferred alternative and other details. The ESR will available for
public review for a 30-day review period, from August 2, 2019 to

September 2, 2019, at the following locations:

CALEDON TOWN HALL CALEDON PUBLIC LIBRARY Information related to the study
Caledon Service Counter Caledon East Branch and consultation process,
6311 0Id Church Road 6500 0Id Church Road including the complete ESR, will

also be posted online:

Caledon, ON L7C 1J6 Caledon, ON L7C 0H3 caledon.cafrevitalizing

Anyone with an interest in the Study is encouraged to review the ESR and provide comments to the Town of
Caledon during the designated review period. If concerns arise during the 30-day Review Period which cannot be
resolved through discussions with the Town of Caledon, a person may request that the Minister of Environment,
Parks and Conservation make an order for the project to comply with Part Il of the Environmental Assessment Act
(a Part Il order). This request must be received within the above noted 30-day timeline, by the Minister, at the
address listed below, and copied to Arash Olia, the Town of Caledon Project Manager. If no request is received,
subject to comments, and the receipt of necessary approvals, the Town intends to proceed with the project
implementation phase.

CONTACTS

If you have questions or comments related to this study, please contact:
Arash Olia Ph.D., PEng. David Sinke PEng.

Project Manager, Project Manager,

Town of Caledon Wood Environment &
905.584-2272 x.4073 Infrastructure Solutions
arash.olia@caledon.ca 905.335.2353 x.3024

david.sinke@woodplc.com



